
Russell Walk/Moffat Place Tenants and Residents Meeting
Held on Wednesday 16th October 2019
Abbey Church Hall
7.00pm-8.30pm
Attendees: S Smith, A Cochrane, H Edmondson, R McPake,Anne Mowatt,Anne Turgoose,
                  Julie Slocombe, Sue Cairns (ELTRP)
Apologies: Nicola Mackie, Chelsea Elder, Trish Gemmell, Andrew Gordon, Jim Goodfellow,
                 J Finlay.
	No.
	Description
	Action/Responsibility

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies
	

	2.
	Hamish welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Introductions took place.
Previous Minutes  were discussed and agreed to be accurate.
	

	3.
	Issues raised
	

	
	 Issues that arose from the previous meeting and the responses from Cala to our e-mail 14th June:
· Adoption of Roads/Footpaths – The adoption may still be some time away but in response to our e-mail to CALA at the end of August re the state of roads and pavements on the estate and also the weeds on the mound behind Russell walk and the ground to the north of the SUDS pond we were advised that during an inspection with the council additional road surface repairs to tar, road block and kerbs had been identified. On completion of these, the roads and footpaths will be passed for adoption by the council.
· Appointment of Factor- CALA has still not formally notified us that Ross and Liddell have been appointed but in reply to our query on the poor state of the mound and other areas they stated that there are a series of action points following the recent factors inspection and these have been passed to CALA’s landscape contractor. On completion of this work, there will be a follow up inspection prior to handover to the factor.
· Road signs and speed limits – This was discussed again to decide on possible action. It was agreed that the best short term solution would be to request SLOW – CHILDREN PLAYING signs to be erected. AC will e-mail Alan Stubbs at ELC.
· Emergency Road Signs – CALA apologised for the delay in the erection of the signs. They arrived at their Falkirk office on 11th Oct and will make arrangements to have them installed. This was welcomed by those present as the misuse of the emergency road appears to be continuing and getting worse. Once the signs are installed we will need to monitor the situation. The erection of collapsible posts at the entrances to the emergency road was suggested.
· Provision of bins for litter/ dog poo – JG was looking into this but as he was not present, AC will contact him to see if any progress has been made.
· SuDS Pond – CALA has had Scottish Water inspection done so we will ask them for the results.
· Permission for fences/bushes to go up around front gardens at Russell Walk to provide more privacy. - We have heard from Nicola Mackie at ELC and it seems that it should be fine to put up a hedge or fence no more than a metre high but permission must be requested via Joe Stockman at ELC.
· Foliage obstructing view for drivers – Action is still to be decided on.
· Adoption of Constitution – Changes have been discussed.It is to be finalised and approved by the committee before more action can be taken regarding appointment of delegates for ELTRP.

	AC
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HE


	3.
	AOB
	 

	
	The proposals for improving our communications including a 
Digital Plan was explained by H Edmondson and agreed by those
present. Funds can be applied for to move this forward but a 
Treasurer would be needed. Mr McPake volunteered and was proposed by HE and seconded by J. Slocombe. Three signatories have also been agreed (R.McPake, A. Cochrane and S.Smith)
New names for the TRA were discussed and suggestions such as 
Newhouses TRA or Priory Meadow TRA or Rumoplten (incorporating Russell Walk and Moffat Place). HE is to take this forward and report back at January meeting.
Earlier some concern had been expressed about trip hazards on the paving surface near 14 Moffat Place. This may be on the
list of remedial work being undertaken but AC will bring this to the attention of CALA.

	HE
AC

	4.
	Plan of Action
	

	
	· Chase Cala on Appointment of Factors, Suds Pond performance, remedial work on road surfaces, weed covered ground and any other relevant 
issues.
· Invite the Factors, if appointed, and Mandy Smith the Community Warden to the next meeting.
· Progress the finalisation/agreement of the Constitution and
move forward the Digital Plan and new TRA name.
· Chase up action on Children Playing signs and provision
of bins.
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	4.
	Date of next meeting
	

	
	The date of the next meeting will be

Late Jan or early Feb2020 - 7.00pm-8.30pm
Date and Venue to be confirmed

All welcome
Please contact Sue Cairns at East Lothian Tenants and Residents Panel (ELTRP) on 0131 665 9304 with any questions.
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